## Borrego Springs Art Guild Meeting Minutes February 14, 2013

Kathy Johnston, Vice President started the luncheon at 12:10 p.m. by having members introduce their guests and entertaining announcements from other organizations.

Pam Rhodes, Secretary, announced the minutes from the last meeting were sent out with the newsletter; and hearing no changes or corrections, the minutes were approved as published. She also asked members to volunteer to be docents for the upcoming home tour.

Anne Wermers reported we have \$7600 in our checking account and \$3900 in savings. Money raised from last month's raffle was distributed to two organizations in town that support children's art. Out-Side-Of-The-Box, led by Joya Hoyt, received \$150; and Sue Johnson's Card Factory also received \$150. There being no additions or corrections to the report it was approved as read.

Sandy Talbert, Membership Chair, announced this is the last time to join before the new roster is published. It is also the last chance to make any changes.

Beth Hart, President, announced tickets for Cupids Capers and the Home Tour were on sale now, at this meeting. The Home Tour tickets are \$20. She thanked Terri Zumstein for the beautiful and professional tickets she produced. Applications for the Art Festival on March 9 are still available. Deadline is February 25. Instructions on how to apply for a sales tax number from the state are available. 12 artists have agreed to participate in the Art Guild's booth at the Circle of Art on March 16 and 17.

Beth introduced the slate of officers to be voted on by the membership as: President—Kathy Johnston; Vice President—Cathy Westover; Secretary—Camille Rothenberg; and Treasurer—Anne Wermers. There were no nominations from the floor. The slate was unanimously approved by the membership and sworn in by Carol Lindemulder.

Gifts are usually given to previous Presidents at this meeting. Unfortunately Diana Cronhardt was unable to attend so she received her thanks earlier in the week. Martha Mitchell had to cancel at the last minute so the gift was given to her daughter to pass along.

Beth started to announce the Member of the Year but was interrupted by Sandy Talbert, who took over the microphone and proceeded to announce to a surprised Beth Hart that she was our choice for Member of the Year.

Bonnie and Stuart Resor, who are moving away, were given a thank you basket for helping the guild.

We had the raffle with many items donated by the speaker and other artists in the group.

Beth introduced Terri Zumstein of Quality Instant Printing as our speaker. The Art Guild will be donating funds to a children's project that Terri will be producing. She is also going to publish a fun book of sayings from the attendees of this meeting which will be handed out at the next meeting.

The next meeting is March14, 2013.

The meeting adjourned 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Pam Rhodes, Secretary